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Memo  
 
To :   All Staff and Physicians 
 
From:   Dr. Bruce Roe, President and CEO 
 
Date:   November 21, 2016 
 
Subject:  Appointment Dr. Hussam M. Azzam, 

Chief Medical Officer and Executive Director Clinical Programs  
 
 
I am very pleased to welcome Dr. Hussam (Sam) M. Azzam to the position of Chief Medical Officer and 
Executive Director Clinical Programs for St. Boniface Hospital effective November 21, 2016 following a 
national search. 
 
Dr. Azzam has extensive experience as a physician leader, including roles as Vice-President of Medical 
Services, Regional Chief of Staff and Lead for Clinical Governance and Research and liaison with Diagnostic 
Services Manitoba, initially with Burntwood Regional Health Authority in Thompson, Manitoba, and after its 
amalgamation, with Northern RHA. He has been a longtime member of the Provincial Medical Leadership 
Council. He practices as a specialist in Obstetrics and Gynecology and will be continuing his practice in 
Winnipeg.  
 
Dr. Azzam’s professional journey encompasses more than 20 years’ experience as a medical leader, 
physician educator, obstetrician and gynecologist in Canada, the United Kingdom and Jordan, among 
others. His commitment to fostering quality, patient and family centered care, teaching and lifelong 
learning is evident throughout his career and we look forward to working with him as we continue our 
journey to transform care for patients. 
 
Please join me in welcoming Dr. Azzam to St. Boniface Hospital.  
 
Dr. Azzam will be located in A1124-1 and can be reached at 204-237-2317. 
 


